
 

 

EDITORIAL  

 

We have had several very fine days and I hope that everyone has been able to fire up their 

bikes/trikes and head out on the road. I have been lucky enough to get quite a bit of riding in over 

the month and took the opportunity (with a leave pass from Andrea) to head up north to Ngunguru 

and spend some time with my uncle and aunt. Mixed weather for the ride though, but who cares, it 

was great to be on the bike. I then lead a ride wandering through some of the lovely Waikato back 

roads. (More on this later in the newsletter).  

 

There has been quite a bit of focus lately on the Ride Forever Courses, especially as the ñCash Backò 

offer is now in place. Apart from myself, Graeme, Mal, Lynda and Flash have recently been on 

courses. (Sorry if I have missed anyone). So Bronze, Silver and Gold certificates are in pride of 

place. 

 

We have a few rides in place before now and Xmas (Yes its only 56 Sleeps away). Check out the 

rides list below and also check out the branch website for ride updates. 

 

Take time out of your Saturday schedule to join your fellow Ulyssians at our coffee morning at 

Aroma Café, 1126 Fenton Street at around 10.00am. We have had a good turnout in recent weeks 

along with some members acting disgracefully and trying to extract a kiss from the waitress. 

 

Donôt forget the branch meeting at 7.00pm this Sunday 3rd November at St Johnôs in Pererika St.  

 

Smokey #3703   

stuart.burns@xtra.co.nz 
 

 

 
Got to love it Χ..Heinz Beans for Turbo Boost 
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Now thatΩs a Trike Set Up 

 

 

 

DAZZAôS DRIBBLES 

 
 

Greetings All! 
 
Another month is over already!  My how time flies when you're having fun (or getting old)! 

 

This month I was actually able to attend a club ride: Stuart's roundabout way to Te Kuiti and 

back.  It was an enjoyable ride that was well attended - thank you Stuart for organising and leading 

it : ) 

 

As Stuart's ride showed, the seasons are changing at long last (though not without some resistance, 

I must say!) with the weather clearing up and warming up, and generally becoming more agreeable 

to outdoor activities - such as bike riding :)  So take advantage of these finer days to dust off your 

stallion and stretch its legs.  New Zealand is a beautiful country, and it's a shame to waste it! 

 

 

This time of year also leads to more social events, so please take the time to make the most of these 

long warm evenings to make and renew friendships.  Strong friendships are what makes our club 

worth attending, so be forgiving, and be welcoming over this coming festive season. 

 

I hope everyone has had a good month, and I look forward to seeing your smiling faces at our next 

branch meeting (Nov 3rd), and to reading of your adventures in this month's newsletter. 

 

 

Cheers see you Sunday. 

 

 Dazza        



RUNS UPDATE  
 

COFFEE    
Join us for a coffee and chat each Saturday10.00am at the Aroma Café, 1126 Fenton Street.  

 

 
 

RUNS 
Runs leave from the Z Petrol Station on Fenton Street. 

Please read each ride with care as the times and leaving place may be different.  If you are not sure if the 

run may be cancelled because of inclement weather, phone Hartley on 021 91645. 

 

Rides and upcoming events 
 

The rides committee has put together a few rides for the next couple of months.   
 

Also Members of the Waihi/Thames Valley branch will be in Rotorua for an overnighter 9th 
November. Staying at the Rotorua Thermal Holiday Park. Sightseeing, hot pools, drinkies, dinner, 
luge ride - whatever the weather allows. If any of the Rotorua members would like to join in or 

catch-up that's where we will be    
 

Sunday 3rd November - Branch Meeting 7pm St Johns Hall Pererika St. Saturday 9th 

November  

 

Sunday 10th November - Whakatane Ulysses Mountain to Sea run. Please see last Ulyssian 

for details. Sign in from 10am. Ride starts 11am.Meet at Z Fenton St for departure 9.30am 

 

Sunday 24th November - Oropi Hot Pools. RIC Hartley Leave 10am Z Fenton St. 

 

Sunday 1st December - Branch Meeting 7pm St Johns Hall Pererika St 

 

Saturday 7th December - Club Xmas function at CT Club Moncur Drive from 5.30pm. 

 

Saturday 14th December -Tauranga Ulysses organised Mangakino ride and tour of 

Maraetai Power Station. More detail to come 

 

January 2020 25-27 Anniversary weekend - Proposed 2 nights away. Saturday ride to 

Wanganui via Fields Track (part of SH4 Closed), Sunday ride to New Plymouth, Monday 

ride home via Mokau, Te Kuiti, and Arapuni. 

 

Another ideas we have been thinking about is a ride to Raetihi on SH4, day ride to Raglan, 

ride to Hamilton to visit Classic car museum. 

 



 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 



RIDE STORIES and PHOTOS 

GORGEOUS DAY 
 

Sunday 13th October started out fine, a contrast with 

recent days. At ñZò Fenton, 6 bikes and 2 trikes were 

ready ay 9.30 to taste the day. There was a pillion on 

a bike, and a pillion on a trike, so 10 Rotorua 

Ulyssians all up. We headed first to Rhubarb Café at 

Arapuni, known to most of us for their fine food and 

service. The only blight on this section of our journey 

was the slow traffic and a single vehicle car crash 

only 50 metres before the Café.  Ironic that the car, 

which came to rest through the farm fence, facing the 

wrong way, took out a roadside warning sign! 

 

After replenishment, we took off to Te Kuiti by way 

of some marvellous back roads. The road seal was 

good, very little traffic, and multiple corners and 

turns to keeps us ecstatic. The route was made for 

motorcyclists to enjoy. We all kept up a good pace, 

kept good distances, and I know we all had smiles 

behind our visors.  Those who could not be on this 

run definitely missed out on excellent back road 

kilometres.  Smokeyôs diligence in organising the 

route was reflected in our enjoyment. 

 

We got to Te Kuiti around 1pm, and had a great feast 

at Tiffanyôs, then emptied bladders, and filled tanks. 

We also did the compulsory stop and photo at Sir 

Colin Meadsô statue in the main street. We then took 

off home by way of Bennydale (no name change 

yet), all going fine until Whakamaru where different 

riders needed a toilet stop, or ice-creams. These stops 

broke up the group, but all arrived home safely. 

 

I would never be able to remember the turn-offs, the 

twists and turns, to repeat the run, but to do it all 

again would be just as much fun.  Thanks to all who 

took part and made the day such a gorgeous one. 

 

Flash #1272 

 
Breakfast or Lunch éBruce?? 

 
 

 
Lunchtime in Te Kuiti  

 

 
Paying our respects to Pinetree 

 

Afternoon Ride October 19th 
 

A rather overcast wet day but Mal, Lynda and I were 

still keen on a ride. 

 

We left Z Fenton St 2pm and headed out on to SH30 

west to Upper Atiamuri and on to Whakamaru then 

headed north on SH32 and onto Old Taupo Rd just 

before Tokoroa. We then proceeded on to Arapuni 

then Horahora Rd following the Waikato River to 

SH1 at Piarere. South to Tirau and then through to 

the Okoroire for a bite to eat. 145km good 

quiet roads and lots of green countryside. Despite the 

damp conditions an enjoyable afternoon ride. 

 

Hartley #6974 

 

 



 
 

Okoroire  Hotel 

 

 
 

Ride Forever Training Courses 

 

 
 

Ride Forever #1 
 

On Friday 18th October I sat my eight hour Gold Ride 

Forever medal with three other local riders. 

Kevin Kingham, ex Bike Rider Magazine Editor, 

was our instructor, all participants passed. 

 

Mal óAxleô Bain #8868 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Ride Forever #2 
On Sunday, 6th October, Stuart and I attended the 

Silver Pro Ride course. We met at 9am at the Te 

Ngae McDonalds with our 7 like-minded riders 

including our instructor. 
 

We started with a 90 minute theory followed by 

Stopping Tuition at a nearby industrial park. After a 

Big Mac for lunch, we headed up Dansey Road 

towards Mamaku practicing new cornering skills 

with our instructor giving us each individual advice. 

We did this this twice as this is the ideal Motorbike 

Road. 
 


